From: Gord Baker

Sent: Friday, February 2, 2024 7:08 PM

To: Stevenson, Kirsten < Kirsten. Stevenson@hamilton.ca>

Subject: Police Extravagance

Hamilton Police have enjoyed a 3%± raise compounded for the 36 years I have lived in the area.

**Out of Control!** 

The Mounted (Horse) Department is no longer needed with the advent of Drones.

They are cheaper, faster and can be equipped with more investigative equipment like Infra- Red Cameras etc.

Property for housing the horses was purchased for \$650,000 a decade ago and should be sold.

Feed, Training, Veterinary Costs, and equipment could be saved. Sell them to the Mennonites.

I am sure there are many other areas where money could be saved by the police.

G. Baker Carlisle